
6th July, 2018  -  Term 2, Week 10 

Thank you to all our spectators who supported everyone and helped us to keep our heads 
high through out this years Astley Cup. We look forward to 2019 when we will keenly  
contest the great competition again! 
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Dear parents and members of our school community 

We have finally made it to the end of the term. What a massive term it has been for students and 

staff of Orange High School. I really can’t believe how much we have gotten through in term 2 and I 

really haven’t had a chance to even think about how busy we have been because no one in the 

school has stopped to take a breath. 

Our sixth and final performance of the school show occurred last night and after being fortunate to 

watch the three evening performances and one of the matinee performances, I am blown away 

with the talent of our students and the expertise of our staff. I am so excited about the future of 

the performing arts at Orange High School and I know we will continue to grow from strength to 

strength. I would like to sincerely thank Mrs Prusiak, Ms Goodwin, Mr Sims, Mr Jones, our PRISM 

family and all of the other staff who contributed so professionally to the success of our school 

show. Our students were brilliant in every respect and the number of positive comments I have 

received from our families has been overwhelming to say the least. A huge thank you also goes to 

every family and friend who purchased tickets to attend the show. I am sure you enjoyed it as much 

as I did. I don’t think I could ever get tired of watching our students perform. It is truly inspirational.  

We also completed our 96th Astley Cup against Dubbo yesterday. Whilst we didn’t have the same 

level of success we have had in past years, I am sure we are only one year away from regaining the 

cup. Our team was defeated by Dubbo however, given the massive schedule of events this term I 

am so proud of how our team performed. Thankyou to Ms Dray for her sensational leadership of 

the Astley Cup teams. Ms Dray works tirelessly to ensure that Astley Cup runs without a hiccup and 

I am thankful for her leadership in this area. We have brilliant sporting students and I know we will 

bounce back next year.  

As is the case in every school, sometimes we need to farewell some of our staff who take on  

different positions within our department for a variety of reasons. Today we will farewell a number 

of our temporary staff who have been so instrumental in ensuring that our students have a great 

teacher in front of them each and every day. Ms Goodwin has led our dance program for the past 

two terms and will pass the baton onto Ms Crane and Ms Atchinson who both return from  

maternity leave. Ms Goodwin will continue to support dance ensembles across our school.  

Ms Nicholson has been in our Maths faculty this term and has made a decision to embark on  

another adventure and we thank her for her contribution to our school. Mr Sims has also been with 

us for the past two terms and is heading to Moruya High School to take up a music position. Ms 

Greenslade is heading to the hunter valley to take on a role in a different educational setting, Mr 

Kitchingman has been in our Special Education setting this term and has done a fantastic job  

supporting our students. A huge thankyou to each of our staff for your commitment to our school 

over the time you have been here.  

Another staff member who will be taking on a different role from the beginning of next term is Mrs 

Maksymczuk. Mrs Mak has been successful through merit selection to the role of Literacy and  

Numeracy advisor within the corporate side of our department. Mrs Mak is and will continue to be 

a valuable member of our leadership team. Mrs Mak will be in her new role for the rest of this year 

and I am sure she will continue to add great benefit to our school through this new role.  

I hope you have a wonderful school holiday period if you are lucky enough to get some time off.  

I look forward to speaking with you each fortnight from the start of term 2. Our first newsletter will 

be published on Friday on week 2 which is the 3rd August. Thankyou for making me feel so welcome 

this term. I am looking forward to continuing our journey of success into the future.  

With my warmest regards 

Chad Bliss 

Principal  



SAVE THE DATE 

Parent Teacher Night for Years 7 - 10  
Monday 30th July - Term 3, Week 2 

Bookings will open at 8am on Wednesday 4th July  through the Parent Portal 

The winners of the week 10 PBL canteen vouchers are:  

Dakota Sciascia—Year 11  
Sam Murphy—Year 9  
Nathan Dibble—Year 7  
Seth Hayden—Year 9  
Eleanor King—Year 7  
Claudia Francis—Year 7  
Amy Caughlan— Year 11  
Kayley Willis—Year 9  
Isaac Wilson—Year 11  
Jackson Goldie—Year 7 

Congratulations to our winners!!!  

The Term 2 PBL BBQ was won by Elliott House! Congratulations to all of those students who have been safe,  
respectful learners throughout the term and have won for their house.  

Have a safe holiday 

Regards  

Ms Rogan  

The Student of the week recipients are:  

Ashlee Southwell Year 7—For a dedicated approach 
to assessments  
Cameron Buttle Year 9—For outstanding effort in 
class tasks 
Tan Hamandishe Year 9—For superb effort in 
maths. Keep it up! 
Brooke Smith Year 12—Outstanding Exploring early 
childhood assessment 

We have finished the Term off with an amazing School Show. The performances were fantastic, with acts including 

OHS String Ensemble, OHS Choir, OHS Junior and Senior Stage Band, OHS Concert Band, Rock Bands, Piano Solos, Vocal 

Solos, Guitar solos and amazing Dance and Drama Performances. We cannot forget to thank our wonderful back stage 

crew, as well as the expertise of Maryann Sladek and Alan Brown on Sound and Lighting, and the wonderful PRISM 

(Parents Rejoicing in Student Music) Group who provided the food for rehearsals and performances and organised the 

raffle. Congratulations to all members of the School Show. There is so much talent at OHS and it showed over all 6 

shows. Congratulations to all members. It has been a pleasure and a privilege to work with you all.  

Mrs Prusiak, Mr Sims, and Ms Goodwin 



Year 12 SLR students completed their Outdoor Recreation assessment task at Ophir on 

Tuesday 3rd July. All participants passed with flying colours and impressed with their 

navigation, cooking, teamwork and hiking skills. Mr Callaway is one proud teacher.  

Students studying Primary Industries participated in a 2 day Motorbikes Course. All students had a great time and 

achieved the qualification— Operate 2 wheel and 4 wheel motorbikes. Well done! 

Our Under 16s rugby League boys just beat  

Cowra High School 18-16 in golden point to  

secure the Tom Kemp Cup for the third  

consecutive year.  

Well done boys! 



Please find below this useful link for parents to assist their child 
in careers education.  
 
https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others/assist-your-child 

If your child has no idea where to begin to learn about what               
occupations exist, the Career Bullseyes are a really good place to start. 
Simply choose a learning area that they like, and begin the career   
exploration journey together. 

https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others/assist-your-child
https://myfuture.edu.au/bullseyes





